

System Integrators since '1982'

April 17, 2015

Dear Resource Committee Chair & Finance Committee Chair

This letter is to affirm our (*Keco*) support to House Bill 100. We would point out the following key benefits of this important legislation -

<u>Jobs</u> - with oil and gas prices low it's only a matter of time before job losses mount in the oilfield. It could be important to mention that Agrium's "economic reach" goes well beyond Kenai and into many communities throughout the State.

- · <u>Business</u> it's not just about hiring people to do KNO work, it's also about the cash infusion from doing it. There are a large number of indirect jobs generated by a facility like KNO.
- <u>Cook Inlet</u> just a few years ago we were looking at importing natural gas to energize the railbelt. New exploration and production have saved us from that, but now it's time to establish a steady market for explorers, and Agrium is steady market. Absent a gas buyer like Agrium giving explorers a reason to invest, the rail-belt is going to wind up in the same situation it was in a few years ago.
- · <u>State benefits</u> we want the state of Alaska seen as a good place to do business, and the state wants to add value to its natural resources. It's appropriate for the state to partner with companies like Agrium to attract private investment.

We are confident that HB 100 is good legislation that will promote the development of such a critical need for not only this community but for the State of Alaska. We are so convinced of this legislations importance, that we are happy to solicit support of it among local chapter of the National Electrical Contractors Association (NECA AK Chapter) affiliation.

Thank you

Mark Cialek

Kachemak Electric Co.

President

Main: (907) 283-3360 Fax: (907) 384-5472

Cell: (907) 394-2390

mark@kachemakelectric.com

System Integrators since '1982'